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Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Tuesday 29th October 
5 & 6pm  Live Music 

Showcase in Year 2/3 
building.  Gold coin entry. 

 

Wednesday 30th October 
5 & 6pm  Live Music 

Showcase in Year 2/3 
building.  Gold coin entry. 

 

Thursday 31st October 
6pm  Live Music Showcase 
in Year 2/3 building.  Gold 

coin entry. 
 

Friday 1st November 
Junior Sports Day at Russell 
Square for all Foundation-  

Year 2 students 
 

Monday 4th November 
Pupil Free Day 

 

Tuesday 5th November 
Melbourne Cup Holiday 

Pupil Free Day 
 

 Thursday 7th November 
3.30-6.00pm Art Exhibition 

in our Gym.  Gold coin entry. 
 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Friday 22nd November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5JW 

 

Free Wonka movie night on 
school oval. 

 

Wed 27th & Thurs 28th Nov 

Year 5 Camp  
 

Friday 29th November 
Free Dress Day – gold coin 
donations for St Vincent de 

Paul, Ballarat East 
 

2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 
 

Thursday 12th December 
Year 6 Graduation 

 

Monday 16th December 

Year 3 Camp  
 

 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

It certainly is a busy time of year. Over the past week we have had our Year 2 extended day 
at school, the school Disco, School Advisory Council and Parents & Friends meetings, Scooter 
and Bike ed. Classes, and Foundation Transition mornings among many other happenings at 
school. The term is certainly marching on. 
 

Last week we published some upcoming dates for your calendar at home. These include the 
Saint Francis Xavier Art Show on Thursday evening, 7th November, the Special P&F Movie 
Night on Friday 22nd November and Community Carols on Tuesday 17th November. These are 
significant events and ones you won’t want to miss! 
 

This week we look forward to the musical performances by students who receive tuition 
here at school. These children attend classes weekly with our Tutors and they feel very 
excited to be able to perform in front of their families and friends. We wish them well! 
 

Don’t forget our Junior School Sports day will be held next Friday at Russell Square between 
9.00-2.30pm. The children may be dropped off at the sports and can be collected from there 
at the conclusion of events. With good weather predicted, we should have a most enjoyable 
day. 
 

Don’t forget to keep up with the happenings at school through 
our weekly newsletter so that you will always know what’s 
about to happen, especially at this busy time of year. 
 
God bless, 

 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
 
 
Welcome New Staff 
We look forward to welcoming the following new staff to our school in 2025:  
Mr. Kai Barclay, Ms. Mandy Hipke, Ms. Zoe Polkinghorne, Ms. Liz Postlethwaite,  
Ms. Teresa Skrypko, Mr. Glen Strange and Ms. Grace Turner. We are very excited to have 
such a range of skills and talents as we plan for a great new school year. 
 
Foundation Transition Mornings 
Our Transition mornings continue this week for the Foundation class of 2025. These 
important sessions allow for the children to begin to learn about school and to understand 
what they can expect next year. It is an exciting and challenging time for our newest 
students, and we wish them well as they learn all about ‘Big School!” 
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Tuesday 17th December 
5pm  Community Christmas 

Carols at school  
 

Wednesday 18th December  

Last 2024 day for students  
 

Hot Lunches 
Please note there will be NO HOT LUNCHES FOR JUNIORS this Friday (1 November 2024) 
due to the Foundation, Year 1 and Year 2 Sports Day.  Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 can still order. 

 
School Disco 
Thank you to our amazing Parents & Friends 
Committee who worked so hard to ensure that 
our children had a great evening last Thursday at 
the school disco. Without the help of the P&F 
this event would not have happened and so we 
are very grateful!  Would you like to become an 
active member of our P&F next year? Let Steph 

Nunn or one of our office staff know and they will be able to assist you. 
 
Summer School Uniform 
It’s time to think about summer school uniform now that we are in fourth term. We always 
allow a transition period of three weeks for children to start wearing full summer uniform 
and so from now on it’s time to enjoy wearing our full summer uniform again. Please keep in 
mind that children are required to wear white ankle socks (no branding) or grey school socks 
not black. Hats, Hats, Hats Remember that our children need to have their school hats at 
school every day until the end of Term 1 next year!  
 
School Closure Day 
A reminder that our final school closure day for the year will be held on Monday 4 
November. No classes will be held at school on this day. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to all our Math Olympiad 
competitors this year! 

 
You have shown determination and 

resilience in your additional math work.  
 

A special mention to both Emily and Archer 
for achieving a high standard, getting top 

25% of competitors across the nation. 
Emily received our highest score. Villa are 

very proud!” 
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Our LIVE MUSIC SHOWCASE EVENINGS are just around the corner! Children who participate in extracurricular music 
lessons with Hattie, Chris and Lauren will share their learning on Oct 29, 30 and 31. With 96 children sharing their 
learning across three nights, our showcase evenings are designed to be an informal opportunity where we celebrate 
the learning of every child. Entry is via gold coin donation (to offset costs) and everyone is welcome! 
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COME ALONG TO OUR ST FRANCIS XAVIER ART EXHIBITION!  
 

On Thursday November 7th from 3.30pm to 6pm, families and special friends are invited along to our St Francis 
Xavier gym to see the wonderful artwork that our artists have created during their Visual Arts classes in 2024.   
We can't wait to celebrate our amazing artists with you! 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 
THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday October 26th, 2024         Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B) 
 
Gospel: Mark 10:46-52 
They came to Jericho, and as Jesus was leaving with his disciples and a large crowd, a blind beggar named 
Bartimaeus was sitting by the road. When he heard that it was Jesus of Nazareth, he began to shout, “Jesus! Son of 
David! Take pity on me!” Many of the people scolded him and told him to be quiet. But he shouted even more 
loudly, “Son of David, take pity on me!” Jesus stopped and said, “Call him.” So they called the blind man. “Cheer up!” 
they said. “Get up, he is calling you.” He threw off his cloak, jumped up, and came to Jesus. “What do you want me 
to do for you?” Jesus asked him. 
“Teacher,” the blind man answered, “I want to see again.” “Go,” Jesus told him, “your faith has made you well.” 
At once he was able to see and followed Jesus on the road.       (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
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Gospel reflection: For those of us who are not blind or visually impaired, we might take our gift of sight for granted. 
We might not realise just how wonderful the trees, birds, flowers and people we see are, because we see them 
every day.  
We might also have times when we try to ignore things that we see, or we pretend that we can’t see them. For 
instance, we might pretend not to see the toys we have left scattered all over the floor when we are asked to tidy 
up. We might ignore the homeless person that we see asking for money. Sometimes we know what we have seen 
isn’t fair or right, but we don’t know what to do about it. It can be easier to pretend that we haven’t seen the 
problem than to work out what to do to try to make it better. 
  

But just because we pretend the problem isn’t there, does that really mean that it has gone away? So what do you 
think we should try to do? Can you think of some big problems that you can see in our world that aren’t fair? 
Do you think it’s fair that not everyone has enough food to eat or clean water to drink? 
Do you think it’s fair that some people have to leave their homes and things behind to try and find somewhere safe 
to live? 
Do you think it’s fair that many people, especially the poorest people, are already facing damage to their homes and 
crops because of the climate crisis? 
  

These things are not fair, but we can all play a part in trying to build a fairer world. We can try not to waste food or 
water and call on others to do the same. We can care for our planet and the people around us. We can try to make 
sure that our government and other world leaders see that we care about the planet- that we want them to make a 
change to care for our world and all the living things in it, so that the earth, the home we all live in, can be protected 
now and in the future. 
  

We can tell others and help them to see that there is a problem, but also that there are ways to make our world a 
fairer place. If we all work together (you and me, world leaders and big businesses, and people from all around the 
world) we will see what difference we can really make. (Adapted from CAFOD website) 
  

Our Challenge: What will you do if you see something that you know is unfair? 
  

 
 
Many thanks for your generous donations to our Casual Clothes Day fundraiser last Friday. Thanks to your 
contribution we were able to raise over $300 to support MercyWorks and help people in the most vulnerable 
communities of our globe.  
Every positive thing we do, no matter how small, helps to make a difference to the world in which we live! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
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Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Division Golf Tournament 
Last Friday we had a wonderful group of students 
participating in the Division Golf Tournament just up the 
road at Mt Xavier Golf Club. For many of the students this 
was their first time playing golf on an actual golf course so 
it was fantastic to see them all having fun and trying their 
best. A special mention to Rhys B for winning, as well as 
Cooper M and Edward L for finishing in the top 8 in the 
Boys section, as well as Evie S for finishing 4th in the Girls 
section. A big thank you to all of the adults that gave up 
their time to assist on the day. 
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Division Cricket 
This Wednesday we have two Boys and 1 Girls teams participating in the Eureka Division Cricket tournament at 
Alfredton Rec Reserve. We wish all three teams the very best and know that you will try your best and have fun. 
 
Junior Sports Day 
A Special event on our calendar is the Junior Sports Day for students in Foundation, Year 1 & Year 2. This day is an 
opportunity for the students to put into practice many of the skills that they have learnt and developed throughout 
the year in Physical Education classes in a fun and enjoyable way. Please refer to the PAM notification for more 
information. 
 
After School - Sporting Schools Program 
Monday - Hockey - Oct 21/28, Nov 11/18/25 Dec 2 (3:30pm-4:30pm) 
Mollie Arnts, Teddy Bannan, Meredith, James & Laura Bodnar, Lilly Bye, Alfie Heywood, Harriet Howard, Charlie & 
Oscar Johnson, Harry Jolly, Sahesi Kariyawasam, Harriet Le Grand, Lucinda Leonard, Tom Maher, Oscar Martin, 
Flynn & Hudson McKay, Rahui Munokoa, Charlie & Hudson Ryan, Harvey & Isabelle Slater, Nicolas Taylor & Nevon 
Thuse 
 
Thursday - Basketball - Oct 31, Nov 7/14/21/28 Dec 5 (3:30pm-4:30pm) 
Huxson & Zarli Backman, Harley Bye, Hazel & Lachlan De Lorenzo, Daulat Gill, Jasper & Scarlett Govan, Thomas & 
Will Green, Beau, Malo & Remy Hansen, Sam Hill, Oscar Kersley, Albie Kirby, Patrick Lenaghan, Reuben Molloy, 
Thiago Motta Crespo, Willow Prato, Cooper, Hughey, Austin & Jackson Roberts & Lawrence Wilson 
 

Term 4: 

 Week 4 - Wednesday Oct 30th - Eureka Division Cricket @ Alfredton Reserve (selected students from 

Yr 5/6) 

 Week 4 - Friday Nov 1st - Junior Sports Day @ Russell Square (All students from F - Yr 2 + Yr 6 Sports 

Captains) 

 Week 6 - Friday Nov 15th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v St Alipius 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to Mr 
Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
 
Have a wonderful week. 

 

 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments 
 

 
ASSEMBLY AWARDS    25th October    Hosted by 1MV    Theme: Compassion. 

We treat others the way we would like to be treated.  
Compassion means to feel the suffering of others and to help ease that suffering.  

We show compassion to others because Jesus teaches us how to care. 
 

FLH Jasper Govan & Ada Mason 4GH Mack Smith and Minka Henjak 

FGJ Sophie Quinlan & Charlie Johnson 4ML Olivia Farrell and Hannah Firth 

FTW Bob Nunn & Mya Troon 4BO Isla Johnson and Nellie Cheeseman 

FMM Jack Hingston & Georgie Dwyer  5CC Harry Hatt and Evie Staley 

1JS Emme Cavanagh & Marli Wilson  5MA Isabelle Slater and Edward Lloyd  

1EM Tilly Van Langevedle and Patrick Lenaghan 5JW Audrey Lynch & Claudia Cochrane 

1MV Greyson Broadbent & Zahli Kingston 6PB Emily Hanrahan and LAchie Patterson 

2RR Evie Loader and Ollie Gaeghan  6ZA Sam Hill & Mannix Treacy 

2CK Alfie Heywood and Devon McCartin 6MM Henry Warr and Braxton Buntsma 

2JS Mathias Tuffen and Eddy Heinrich EE Imogen Sordello & Darcie Richardson (2CK) 

3JE Malo Hansen and Edith Brennan PA Zara Thorpe and Evie Staley from 5CC   

3JV Jett Raine and Savee Thuse VA Paddy Ludbrook & Lawrence Wilson (3JV) 

3DW Charlie Quarrell and Indie Shillito PE River Harney & Matilda Bell 

  Tch Minka Henjak & Mollie Arnts (4GH) 

Principal’s Award: Khloe Nield for caring for nature and God’s creatures 
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Community News 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                      
 

 


